DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES June 12, 2023 ALL MEMBERS PRESENT
Motion to approve minutes from 5/22/2023, Don Parker, 2™ Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0.

Smithland Area: Don Parker mentions he received a request from Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, about a ditch
needing cleaned out in Smithland. However, Don drove through the area and the only concern he saw was a driveway
culvert that needed cleaned out, which would be up to the private resident to clear. He felt the roadside ditches looked
fine around there.

Alexander Tile: Jason Abel asks Taylor Sumerford if this tile ever got cleaned out? Taylor states the concerned
resident still has not called him back. Jason feels it still needs to be cleaned out regardless.

Lakeview Estates: Jason Abel confirms with Taylor that ASAP Aquatics provided an updated invoice which has
been paid and that they’ve taken care of the lake. Don Parker asks if we are still collecting funds towards fund to
continue to cover the lake maintenance cost? Taylor states we are.

Glessner Ditch: Taylor Sumerford states a gentleman named Jeff Rooks contacted him wanting to cut 5 trees north
of walk bridge at no charge to the county.

Hills Branch: Resident Dave Brown had contacted contractor John Burbrink regarding a couple of fallen trees and
beaver dams that are still there. Mr. Burbrink agreed to do this work. The Drainage Board asks Taylor to have Mr.
Burbrink go ahead and take care of that work.

Eaglebrook: Taylor states a man from Rush County is working to clear away brush that has built up in this ditch. He
is doing the work by hand so it may move more slowly than some other clearings.

Don Parker motions to adjourn, 2" Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0.



